J P Henderson Elementary
SDMC Minutes

January 31, 2020

The SDMC began its meeting at 3:10 p.m.  The following members were present in the SDMC meeting:  Doris Turcios-Teacher, Cristine Bonilla-Teacher, Carmen McCarty-Teacher, Cristine Villagomez-Teacher, Sharon Samuel-Teacher, Angela Zavala-Teacher, Melissa Ramos- Teacher Specialist/Special Education, Claudia Florez-Assistant Principal, and Maria Guerra- Principal.  The following items were discussed: Student Uniforms, Teacher Supply List, Budget, After School Program, and Saturday School Program.  
1. Student Uniforms:  The SDMC open the discussion and voted for change of uniforms and backpacks for the 2020 – 2021 school year. All members agreed that the school uniform will be the following: Khaki and Navy pants, White and Navy shirts, and Khaki and Navy shorts to the knee.  The girls can wear Khaki and Navy jumpers and skirts.  The students will be allowed to wear their J P Henderson School shirts on Friday with jeans.  The vendor for the school shirts will continue to sell them at J. P. Henderson.  Students may wear their shirt during the week as well.  The backpacks will change to clear or mesh backpacks only for safety reasons.  
2. Teacher Supply List:  Due to many changes throughout the school year and summer the teachers will create a supply list by grade level.  This ensures that if any changes are made that the parent will have the correct list for the grade level.  Teachers will begin working on the supply list for the 2020 – 2021 school year.  

3. Budget:  The budget continues to be monitored with ordering supplies and technology that the school needs.  Other money being used from the budget is for tutorials during the week and Saturday tutorials.  We have hired a Teacher Aide to help with the After-School Program.
4. After School Program:  The Zenith Program last day will be on January 31, 2020.   

5. Saturday School Program: A big thank you for all that came and work with our students.   The Saturday Tutorial Program will continue Saturdays.  All students from grades 2nd – 5th grade was invited.  Teachers from J P Henderson, Davila, and Love will be assisting with working with our students.  

The SDMC members agreed to all the changes. Ms. Guerra thank all members for their time and suggestions. The meeting concluded at 4:30 P.M.

